
Pleasant View R-VI School Board 
Regular Meeting 

Tuesday, December 13, 2022 
6:00 P.M.  

 

A regular session board meeting of the Pleasant View R-VI School was held Tuesday, December 
13, 2022.  Board members present were President Danny Westcott, Vice President Damien 
Little, Treasurer Jack Bethards, and members Jennifer Belvel, Laurie Frisbie and Tim Miller.  
Superintendent Rebecca Steinhoff was also present.   
 
The regular session board meeting was called to order by President Danny Westcott at 6:00 
p.m. 
 
Consent Items: (agenda, minutes, financial statement and bills) 
Motion to approve the consent items was made by Damien Little and seconded by Jennifer 
Belvel.  Motion carried 6-0.   
  
Open Forum: 
     Public Comments: 

Avery McCauslin gave an update on Pleasant View Community Club. A motion was made 
by Damien Little and seconded by Jen Belvel to release the funds currently held in an 
account at BTC Bank under Community Club’s name, but owned by Pleasant View R-VI 
School District to the Community Club to form their own entity under a 501c3.  Motion 
carried 6-0.   
  

     Employee Comments: 
None.  

           
Old Business: 

A.  An update on the exterior coating of the 3/4/5 wing and new guttering was given.  
The goal is to now have these items completed in the summer of 2023.  It was further 
discussed to paint the exterior of the buildings and update the ground work around the 
playground equipment, but no action was taken.     

 
New Business: 

A.  A motion was made by Damien Little and seconded by Laurie Frisbie to approve the 
2023 school insurance renewal from MUSIC for the amount of $23,345.00.  Motion 
carried 6-0.  
B.  A motion was made by Damien Little and seconded by Tim Miller to approve the 
2021-2022 annual audit.  Motion was carried 6-0.   
C. A motion was made by Damien Little and seconded by Tim Miller to approve the Safe 
Return to In-Person Instruction and Continuity of Service Plan.  Motion carried 6-0.   



 
 
 
 
 

Superintendent’s Report: 
 

A.  An update on upcoming board election was given.  To date there have been four 
board applications received (Damien Little, Ben Thomas, Tim Miller and Casey Kitchen) 
with three, three year terms available.  The election is to be held on April 4th, 2023.   
 
B.  Future Dates of Importance were also discussed-  
  

     12/16- Early Out for Christmas Break  
12/27- School Board Filing ends with the school office to be open from 4:00- 5:00  
p.m.  
01/02- Staff Work Day  
01/03- School Resumes 
01/10- Board Meeting at 6:00 p.m.  
01/13- Early out at 1:20 p.m. for professional development  
01/16- No School- Martin Luther King Day. 

   
 

Motion to move to closed session was made at 6:41 pm by Damien Little and seconded by Tim 
Miller.  Motion carried 6-0.   
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Damien Little and seconded by Tim Miller.  Motion carried 6-0. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.                                                                                                                                          

 
                           

 
 
 


